Chief Executive

30 Limestone Avenue, Campbell, ACT 2612 PO Box 225, Dickson ACT 2602 Australia CSIRO

Telephone: (61 2) 6276 6621 • Facsimile: (61 2) 6276 6628 • ABN 41 687 119 230

e-mail: megan.clark@csiro.au

21 February 2011

Senator Annette Hurley Chair Senate Standing Committee on Economics Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator

In the Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing in October of 2010, Senator Abetz placed a question on notice regarding the expenditure on entertainment by the CSIRO Chief Executive and the Director of the CSIRO ICT Centre (SI-23). This response was tabled on 9 December 2010.

It has been brought to my attention that the figure provided in this answer in relation to the expenditure incurred by the Director of the ICT Centre was incorrect. The corrected figure should be \$10,434.11.

Please accept my sincere apologies for any inconvenience that this error may have caused to you and your Committee. I would also be grateful for your advice as to whether there are any other steps that should be undertaken to correct this matter for the record.

Yours sincerely

Megan Clark

Cc: Senator the Hon Kim Carr